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Governor Ron’s Message

Happy New Year my Fellow Kiwanians

We're off and running in 2020. Missouri Arkansas District has
scheduled seven (7) Mid-Winter Education Days, one will be close
to you. There will be a variety of information in each session that
will help your club grow stronger to make a bigger impact in your
communities. It will also give you a chance to meet and get to
know fellow Kiwanians.

Did you make a New Year resolution? | did and | have broken all
of them but one, which is to bring a guest each month to a
meeting. Try it, we all might all learn with new blood. People
need to see what we do before they can make a commitment to
join. They also need to know their fit in your club.

The District has a new program to help revitalize existing clubs.
Many Kiwanians are learning how to help other clubs in their
divisions and the district. Call Barbara Thompson or Dan Yates,
Co-Membership Chairs, if your club needs assistance. You can
also join the team of club builders to assist your fellow clubs.

| also want you to consider participating in the District Project
“Every Child A Swimmer.” This program helps teach 3rd - 4th
Graders how to swim. Kiwanis Club team with local aquatic
facilities to provide opportunities for kids to learn to swim who
might not have that chance. Information is available later in this
publication and online at https://everychildaswimmer.com. A
great program and service project.

My last piece of advice to start the year is "never miss a chance
to kiss your mother."

And if you’re not having fun than you’re not doing it right!!!
See you at an Education Day as | will be at all of them.

Your humble Governor,
Ron

On the cover Union Kiwanis Club sponsored youth
helping with Angel Tree program (story pg.6)
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2020 Mid-Year Education Days

WOARK Kiwap,
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Missouri-Arkansas Kiwanis Mid-Year Education Days are right around the corner and this year we are
providing seven opportunities at the locations below. Club members can register to attend the Mid-
Year Education Day at any of these locations according to the date and locations that work best
for them. When you click the button to register in the email you have received, you will have the
choice to select the venue and date. The cost is $30.00 and includes lunch.

We are committed to provide quality education opportunities and all in one day. Registration begins
at 8:00 am and the General session opens at 9:00 am and we will adjourn at 3:45 pm. The morning
sessions include four Roundtable discussions and two breakout sessions in the afternoon. Regional
committees will provide more details on speakers as we are closer to date of the event. A simple
outline of the agenda can be seen below. Please make plans to register as soon as you can. Our
registration deadline will be 3 business days before the date of the event you are attending.

February 8, 2020: First Presbyterian Ed. - 300 E. Main, El Dorado, AR 71730

February 15, 2020: Holy Souls- 1003 N. Tyler Street, Little Rock, AR 72205

February 29, 2020: Hilton Garden Inn - 2840 S Caraway Rd, Jonesboro, AR 72401
March 7, 2020: Logan University - 1851 Schoettler Rd, St. Louis, MO 63017

March 14, 2020: Kimbel Mechanical - 1936 North Shiloh Drive, Fayetteville, AR 72704
March 28, 2020: MWSU - 4525 Downs Drive, St. Joseph, MO 64507

April 4, 2020: Oasis Hotel - 2546 N Glenstone Ave, Springfield, MO 65803

EREFR
It's All About the Kids
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MO-ARK Kiwanis 2019-2020 Contributions
Foundations and District Youth Funds

Club Budget - $20.00 Per Member Total

The money for the contributions can be taken from either your service fund or administrative fund. Some
clubs ask members to each give an extra $20.00 each in their dues. The MO-ARK District requests that
you make all these donations in October, November, or December. By doing this during the first quarter of
the Kiwanis year, you get it done and are less likely to forget it. Also, it makes the funds available early so
the Foundations and Service Leadership organizations can plan wise use of the funds.

SEND CONTRIBUTIONS TO:

EARL COLLINS FOUNDATION, $5.00 per Member

Gene Bartley, Secretary, 894 Heather Circle, Conway, AR
72034

Each club that contributes $5.00 per member per year receives an Honor Club banner patch and each club

that contributes $10.00 or more per member, per year receives a Distinguished Club Certificate. The

contributions must be within the same Earl Collins Foundation fiscal year. The fiscal year for the Earl Collins

Foundation begins on August 1 and ends on July 31 of the following year. Each club or individual that

contributes $1,000 over a four-year period will be recognized as a Fellow Member or Zimmerman Society

Member as per their request. Scholarships are given in each Division to worthy seniors for their college

tuition. Consult you Division ECF Trustee for complete information. Find trustee information at

moarkkiwanis.net (Foundations)

MO-ARK DISTRICT OUTREACH FUND, $5.00 per Member (New Amount)

Mary Vaughan P.O. Box 115 Saint Charles, MO 63302

Your club won’t receive a patch or points but every penny goes to help Key Clubs, Circle K Clubs, Key
Leader, or Kamp Kiwanis in Missouri and Arkansas. However, clubs may designate their contribution for
other Service Leadership Programs in the District, such as Builders Club or K-Kids, if desired. These are our
youth and worthy of our help.

KIWANIS CHILDRENS FUND, $10.00 per Member

P.0O. Box 6457 - Dept. 286, Indianapolis, IN 46206

With gifts to the Kiwanis International Foundation’s Children’s Fund, donors make an impact on the lives of
children near and far. Gifts support grants to Kiwanis clubs, districts and district foundations—allowing
them to serve children and communities through projects and initiatives that are close to Kiwanians’
hearts. Gifts also fund Kiwanis’ Service Leadership Programs like Key Leader, Key Club and Circle K.

EARL COLLINS FOUNDATION
NSTRICT, KIWANIS INTERNATH

MISSOURI-ARKANSAS
UND5 FROHIDED S

Today Club honors a club that reaches various per-capita giving average per person. The
Kiwanis Loyalty Society honors years of consecutive giving from individuals, clubs and other
entities. And the Kiwanis International Foundation President’s Challenge offers recognition
opportunities to governors, foundation district chairs and lieutenant governors for helping
their districts meet overall giving benchmarks. And 15% of gifts to the Children's Fund goes
back to support the district in the form of a grant. For more information about the Kiwanis International
Foundation go online to www.kiwanis.org/childrens fund
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ELIMINATE

maternal/neonatal tetanus
§¢ Kiwanis | unicef¢®

Eliminate Project News: January 2020

Progress is being made and the MO-ARK District of Kiwanis is helping
protect and save mothers and their babies. Tetanus kills about 30,000
mothers and babies each year, about 80 every day. The numbers are going
down as UNICEF and Kiwanis work together to vaccinate mothers to protect
them and their babies.

Your club and your SLPs can make a difference. A gift of $1.80 will protect
and save a mother and her babies. A Zeller Fellowship is available for a gift of $1,250 (Mothers
Day and Presidential Zellers are still available). Matching funds are available: You or your club can
give $1000 and the matching funds will provide the additional $250 for a Zeller Fellowship, which
can be used to honor someone in your club or community.

For more information go to the Kiwanis Children’s Fund or contact our MO-ARK District Eliminate
Advocate, Roger Jespersen, at rogerkil6@gmail.com or 573-803-077. Thank you for support
mothers and their babies around the world.

- EVERY CHILD A SWIMMER

Come see us at the Mid-Year Education Day near you.
We can make a difference in Missouri-Arkansas.

Contact me if you would like more information:

Gary Baker
gary@gbaker.com
501-412-2489
everychildaswimmer.org
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Builders Club and Key Club “Elves” help Union Kiwanians

From the Cover

The Angel Tree program is a partnership between the United Bank of Union and the
Union Kiwanis Club. Each year, local families who need assistance providing Christmas
gifts and a meal for their children are identified. Community businesses and individuals
donate clothes, books and other gifts for the children. This year, the program provided
gifts for 161 children in 57 families. The gifts are collected and distributed to the
families by Santa and several elves, with Santa being played by Union Kiwanis members
and friends, and elves being played by Key Club and Builders Club members, as well as
friends of Kiwanis members and their families.

#Kids Need Kiwanis February 2020 Kiwanigram
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K-Family Members in Action

Union Middle School Builders Club Collects for UNICEF

[
<5

The Union Middle School Builders Club recently donated
$556.22 to benefit UNICEF, the United Nations
Children's Fund. Students collected the money through
Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF, bell ringing, and a pass-the-
hat event at the Union Kiwanis Club's regular monthly
meeting. The donation will support The Eliminate
Project, which helps save and protect mothers and
babies from maternal and neonatal tetanus. The Builders
Club, which is sponsored by the Union Kiwanis Club,
received Silver Club recognition for collecting an average
of at least $25 per member. Pictured from left are Lucy Scott, UMS Builders Club advisor and
Kiwanis Club member; Kathy Skrivan, Union Kiwanis Club co-president; Meghan Thompson, UMS
Builders Club Secretary; Nick Voss (in front), Builders Club President; Patrick Branscum, Builders
Club Vice -resident; and Debbie Puls, UMS Builders club advisor and Kiwanis Club member.

Immaculate Conception Builders Club Decorate Christmas Stockings

Immaculate Conception Builders Club members recently decorated
stockings and filled them with holiday goodies, including hand
carved and decorated wooden puzzles, to brighten the holidays for
preschool students. Pictures are Builders Club members Eli
Schmieder and Lucy Koenigsfeld, along with Evie Schwoeppe, IC
preschool student.

Kiwanis . g&(
N e

e, Sar
Building Leaders ‘ ‘ ‘
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Kiwanis Family

Crestwood Sunset Hills Kiwanians Has First K-Family Gathering

On Thursday December 5, 2019 the Crestwood Sunset Hills Kiwanis had their
First Annual K-Family Gathering. We had participants from the Kiwanis Club,
Lindbergh High School Key Club, Sperreng and Truman Middle Schools
Builder’s Club and K-Kids Clubs from Concord, Crestwood, Kennerly and
Sappington Grade Schools. Over 65 students, parents, school advisors and
Kiwanians were in attendance. The group chose to do a service project which
consisted of creating Holiday Greeting cards for “troops” unable to return
home to be with their families for the holidays. The MO USO will be
distributing the cards to soldiers stationed at Ft. Leonard Wood, MO. Over
190 cards were created for our “ Heros”.

South County - St. Louis Club Honors Students

The Kiwanis Club of South County - St Louis recently honored Luke
Faulstich of Green Park Lutheran School and Claire Kathleen "Kat"
Bucholtz of Bernard Middle School in the Mehlville School District as
Outstanding Students. Luke and Kat were honored for their outstanding
academic performance, community activities, and the service and
leadership they perform at their respective schools and in the
community. They each received a gift card to a local store for their
achievements and a Certificate of Recognition. Pictured with Luke and
Kat are Luke's teacher Josh Dixon and his dad Erich Faulstich, and with
Kat are her dad Ehren Bucholtz and her principal Lauren Cumming.
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K - Family Celebrates

ERC AKTION Club of Springdale Celebrates Anniversary

The ERC AKTION Club of Springdale recently celebrated their 10th
anniversary. Over 40 members attended the celebration as well as
several members of the Springdale Kiwanis Club. Entertainment
and cake were provided by Kiwanis members.

The ERC AKTION Club was started by Delores and Truman Stamps
and Jerry Martin, in January 2010. This club has averaged 40+
members in attendance, meeting on the 2nd and 4th Friday of the
month. One of the favorite activities of the members is when an
exercise specialist, in attendance, gets the group moving, by
standing and sitting during the meeting. Many of the members
have lost weight, some up to 50 pounds! Pictured are the original
sponsors from Springdale Kiwanis club. Pictured are Truman and Dolores Stamps, Jerry Martin
and Tamara Trujillo, the first president of the ERC AKTION Club.

w » Kiwanis

\<TIiON CLUB

|

Friendship Care Kiwanis Aktion Club Meeting

The Friendship Care Kiwanis Aktion Club had a very special
Christmas themed meeting on Friday, December 13th. Patty
Arnett, owner of The Cafe On Broadway, was so kind to help the
members of club make Christmas cookies, and David (Kiwanis
Club of Siloam Springs) and Carla Bailey (Bella Vista Kiwanis Club)
performed a song for the group. The club's next meeting will be
on January 10th at 2 p.m. at Friendship Community Care. The
Kiwanis Aktion Club is the only service club for adults with
disabilities, with more than 12,000 members worldwide. The club
is sponsored by the Kiwanis Club of Siloam Springs.
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Kiwanis in Action

Branson Tri-Lakes Kiwanis Club Donates to Christmas Assistance Programs

The Branson Tri-Lakes Kiwanis Club held their annual Pancakes with Santa
event at McFarlain’s, located inside the Branson IMAX Entertainment
Complex, and raised more than $900. The money was used to adopt a
couple of local families with children through Love INC. so their Christmas
could be a little brighter. After shopping for the families was complete, the
club decided to take the remaining money and add to it to make the
holidays brighter for some students at Branson and Hollister Schools.

A $200 check was presented to both the
Branson Schools and Hollister Schools to
help with their Christmas Assistance
programs.

“The hundreds of children who are helped
through programs like Love INC. and
Branson and Hollister’s Christmas Assistance programs, they go without so much
of the time,” said Branson Tri-Lakes Kiwanis President Mindy Honey. “Often new
clothes, new coats, and new toys are a luxury their families cannot afford. The
Branson Tri-Lakes Kiwanis Club is truly honored to be able to work with generous
organizations and individuals who make donations like this possible. Together, we
are helping families in our community experience the magic and joy of Christmas.”
Pictured at left are Mindy Honey (Kiwanis President) and Vickie Daniels from
Hollister Schools. Pictured at right are Dr. Don Forrest (past president) and Deanna
Sheets of Branson Schools.

Kiwanis Club of O’Fallon Dedicate New Playground

Recently the Kiwanis Club of O’Fallon held a ribbon cutting to dedicate the new
playground donated to the O’Fallon Salvation Army. Several years ago,
Kiwanis members saw that the children’s playground at the O’Fallon Salvation
Army was worn and might eventually become unsafe. As a result, the Club
started fundraising to replace the playground by flipping pancakes, hosting
Trivia Nights and Golf Tournaments. Those present at the ribbon cutting were
Kiwanis members, one of the Salvation Army Board Members, Fort Zumwalt
West Middle School Builder’s Club faculty advisor and a Builder’s Club student.
The O’Fallon Kiwanis Club regularly meets at noon on Thursdays at JJ’s
Restaurant in O’Fallon.
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Kiwanians in Action

Kiwanis Club of Cottleville Participates in Celebration of Holidays

The Castlio Elementary School in the Francis Howell School District held _
a Celebration of Holidays on December 7th. Castlio families presented
cultural traditions from Mexico, Palestine, India, Morocco, Philippines
and Greece. A student craft fair was held and a holiday shop where
students could shop for presents for their families. This was the first
time this event was held at the school and the school Principal worked
with members of the Kiwanis Club of
Cottleville Weldon Spring to plan
refreshments. Kiwanis members served
donuts and coffee and the school provided milk, juice and hot chocolate. The
club has a Terrific Kids program at Castlio Elementary School and awards
certificates, pencils, and stickers to students every month. Kiwanis club
members plan to start a K-Kids at the school in the near future.

Kiwanis Bell Ringers Beu KiIlging

The Kiwanis Club of South County Kiwanis - St. Louis, along with
members of the Mehlville and Oakville High School Key Clubs,
recently rang the bell for the Salvation Army Tree of Lights
Campaign. Their efforts helped raise over $1,200 for the
Salvation Army. Pictured at right are Oakville High School Key
Clubbers Rachel and Claudia Granda with Kiwanians Sue Franey

and John Howard.
r 1 1

Aktion Club of Columbia enjoyed ringing the bell
for Salvation Army. Boonslick Kiwanis members
joined the fun! Pictured at left: David Mast, John
Conway, Jim Hogan, Keith Broadus & Brenda
Kidwell ring the bell, and at right, Action Club
members ringing the bell.
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Kiwanians in Action.....

Fayetteville Metro Kiwanis Club’s Annual Pancakes With Santa

Fayetteville Metro Kiwanis Club held its annual
Pancakes with Santa event this past December. All
the money raised during the event went to the
Northwest Arkansas Children’s Hospital. Pictured at
left is Metro Kiwanian Santa Jim Price, Kiwanian
Witney Branch, Wyatt Branch, and Kiwanian Bo
Branch. Pictured at left is Santa, Issac and Wyatt

Children’s

Club Satellite of Columbia-Boonslick Celebrates

ClubSatellite-J-1: Jo Behymer (L), Deb Shore (center) and Wayne Behymer during a club satellite meeting. Club
members told stories of the Behymer's impact over their combined 68 years of membership and perfect attendance.
Members raised $2,200 toward scholarships for single parents attending nursing school, started by Wayne, Jo and
Nan Erickson 10 years ago. They are responsible for the most new members in the club. Jo says to invite people who
have heart. Picture at left, Sat Club: (left to right): Nan Erickson, Jo Behymer, David Cox, Wayne Behymer at the
table, Pam Hartwig close up, Nancy Holloway.
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Kiwanians in Action...

Batesville Kiwanis Club Youth Football League

—

In 2003, the Batesville Pioneers won the state 4A Football Championship. Lyndal Waits, stadium announcer for the
Pioneers since 1999, had a keen interest for football and the positive effects it had on the youth of Batesville and
Independence County. Football had always been a strong program at Batesville and at the games, he heard of
parents tired of taking their children to Cave City, a neighboring town to the north, for youth league football.
Taking their player to practices during the week and games at Cave city and other cities used up quite a bit of time
on Saturdays.

With the thought that Batesville, and the county, was a big enough area for a program, Lyndal started researching
how to form a youth football league. While he announced football, he had never played football in high school. So,
he enlisted the help of Dr. Greg Neaville, who had a son who would be in the fourth grade in the fall of 2004. After
many hours of discussion and research, they decided on forming their own unique program not affiliated with a
national program such as Pop Warner.

The goal of the program was to get players ready for 7th grade football by learning fundamentals. Coaches,
officials, and scoreboard operator are volunteers, no one is paid. Rules have been adjusted to speed up play, but
generally follow National High School rules. Player fees cover the cost of the program. Team sponsors cover the
cost of the jerseys. One of our main features is that no child is turned away because inability to play. We will cover
the fee.

The player goal was to have 120 youth in the 3rd, 4th 5th, and 6th grades with the aim to have 15 on a team, 8
teams total. 3rd and 4th graders formed 4 teams and played each other in the American Football Conference and 5th
and 6t graders formed 4 teams and played each other in the National Football Conference. The first season had 92
players. Southside School District wanted to be a part of the program and the next year the numbers grew to 196.
Southside stayed with KYFL for six years and then formed their own school-based program. The numbers grew to
243 during that period.

KYFL has 2,504 players registered in 16 seasons. In 2013, cheerleading squads were added and 287 registered to
date. For a few years, the Batesville Key Club sold concessions during game weekends (Saturdays and Sundays).
Over $5,000.00 was raised and a Veteran’s memorial with flag and pole was dedicated on November 11, 2016 at
the first playoff game of the season.

Kiwanis is grateful for the support of the Batesville School District and especially AD and Head Coach Dave King.
The district has also given Kiwanis a place to store helmets and pads and allowed the league to play on the artificial
turf in Pioneer Stadium for the entirety of the program.

KYFL lives by this quote from John Madden, "The impact you have on the children is great and lasting, more than
you'll ever know. You may never know, so make it positive."
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Kiwanis Honors

Zellers Awarded to members of Fort Smith Club

On January 16, 2020, the Kiwanis Club of Fort Smith,
Arkansas, presented Walter Zeller Fellowship Awards to six of
its members. The Kiwanis Club of Fort Smith gave these
awards because each of these members has given tirelessly
toward serving the children of the Fort Smith region for
many years. In addition, the club believes that these awards,
which were designated for the Eliminate Project, gives
integrity to the Kiwanis motto of “Serving The Children of
the World.” The club has now given over $26,800 to the
Eliminate Project and has attained the status of Model Club.
Recipients are from left: Steven Riggs, Terri Settle, K.C.
Shay, Rodney Shay, Mike Nichols and Philip Pevehouse.

Kiwanis Club of South County Awards Les Mace Award

The Kiwanis Club of South County - St. Louis recently
presented Carol Kurmann with the Les Mace Award for her
work with the club's Reading is Fun program. Carol is not a
member of the Kiwanis Club, but throughout the year spends
numerous hours searching for and purchasing books for the
babies and pre-schoolers at the Lemay Children's and Family
Center. Mehlville and Oakville High School Key Club members
then read the books to the children who get to keep the
books and take them home. Pictured are President Lee
Bodendieck presenting the Les Mace Award to Carol Kurmann.
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An Important Message Secretary Mary Vaughan

Cataloging Kiwanis Projects

e ——
M

Kiwanis International needs your help. Kiwanis wants to know what projects in our district carry the
Kiwanis name. These include campgrounds, learning centers, playgrounds, buildings, senior living
centers, retail stores, parades, festivals, events etc. They are trying to identify how and where the

™M ;
Kiwanis' name is being used. Iw_.f/
Il

They are asking for your help, because we all cannot accomplish this enormous task without you.
The purposes are two-fold:
@D) To identify all the good that Kiwanis is doing.

* As we identify these projects, each District will be able to create a brag sheet demonstrating their
success; and
Kiwanis International can create a map showing all the areas where Kiwanis has benefited the
community.
(2) To improve our liability protection through proper diligence and education.
As we compile information, Kiwanis International can work with District Leadership and District Risk
Managers to obtain indemnification agreements and insurance certificates that will better protect the
Kiwaniverse for all of its projects.

You will find an excel spreadsheet on the MOARK website www.moarkkiwanis.net that shows you the
information that they are looking for. Will you please fill out that excel sheet with as many of the current
projects that you are able to gather in your clubs? Then when complete please send the final sheet to the
District Secretary, Mary Vaughan at kiwanismoark@outlook.com by March 1, 2020. Your assistance is greatly
appreciated. For more information, don’t hesitate to call Mary at 314-581-0497.

o KEY CLUB

Kiwanis » »

m“ Building Leaders ‘ KI A ® . Kiwanis
Young Leaders Helping Others Circle K International A | . I ION c Lu B

Kiwanis Club of MO-ARK eCentennial has designed a garden flag as our first
major fundraiser.

* Flags made of weather resistant, heavy polyester fabric
* Size is 12” across by 18” down
* Background is pale gray, with blue dyes into the fabric for longer life.

* Flag is double sided

KIWANIAN

. , .
Stand is not included Lives Here

* Flags are $20 each

* For Questions: Cheryl Anderson 816-550-3246 or
clanderson8247@shcglobal.net
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Trainers Wanted for CLE

il

Trainers Wanted!!

Kiwanis takes pride in its program to train club officers; Club Leadership Education
(CLE). In the MO-ARK District, training is provided by about 25 volunteer trainers. (We
thank them for their service.) It’s time to get our team of certified trainers together
for the 2020 training season.

For the convenience of those to be trained, a certified trainer in each Division would be
ideal. The Divisions lacking trainers are 2, 8, 11, 12, 15, 16, 17, 20, 23, 25, and 26.

If you would like to serve as a trainer or to recommend someone, please contact Paul
Eckler. Most trainers do one or two training sessions per year. It’s a modest time
commitment. Any experienced club officer can be a certified trainer.

CLE training should be completed by October 1st when officers take office. Clubs elect
officers in April and report by June 1. Most training is in the summer months. Trainers
work with Lt. Governors to schedule training in their area. Make-up training is held at
the MO-ARK Convention in August.

Club President and Secretary attendance is one of the requirements for the MO-ARK
Distinguished Club award. Secretaries especially should attend training to learn to use
the Secretary Dashboard online.

To learn about these divisions please visit the MO-ARK Website at
www.moarkkiwanis.net or https://portalbuzzuserfiles.s3.amazonaws.com/ou-88/
userfiles/files/mo-ark%20division%20boundaries-rev.pdf

A list of Certified Trainers is available on the MO-ARK Website:
www.moark.portalbuzz.com/Page/36582

Training is available for Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers, and Membership Committee
Chair (plus additional topics offered online.) Clubs will receive five copies of the new
Leadership Guide will be distributed at the Midyear Education Days. Please pass them
on to your new officers when elected and ask them to bring them to training.

For more information or to volunteer please contact Paul Eckler, MO-ARK Master
Trainer at paul.eckler@att.net or call 636-273-5398.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
KEY CLUB

District Leadership DO S’More Service!
Conference

March 19-21

Springfield, MO

~ o New Spring Key Leader Event
( Kiwanis Avrl 17-19, 2020

Camp War Eagle

KeyLeader: -
Contact John Goss at joginlr@aol.com
graze Kiwanis

The 2020 convention will include the CO NV E NTI O N 2020
NEW Kiwanis Education Conference —

two full days of leadership training and I N D IA N AP o LI S
service inspiration, step-by-step guides and

funding resources. Take ideas, blueprints

and enthusiasm back to your club.

Kiwanis N
£ & o With PIIHI’IJSE comermot e o« . DIDYOU I(NI]W"

reclubca payf r the Kiwanis
Ed ation Conference from youl
I h's service acc u K Learn more:
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IN MEMORIAM

Division 2 Division 5 Division 6
John Neal J. C. Feger Michael Brockhorst
Chillicothe Mexico Troy

Division 17 Division 21
lonice Pierce Betty Flowers
Batesville Cabot

Kiwanigram Submissions

Information to be considered for the Kiwanigram should be submitted by email to
moarkkiwanigram@gmail.com. NOTE THE CHANGE IN EMAIL ADDRESS !

Please include the name and location of your club.

Preference will be given to photos and/or articles of Kiwanians, or Service Leadership programs
interacting with children at a service project. Please include a brief description of the project,
along with the names of Kiwanians featured in the photo. Please do not send your entire club
newsletter, submit individual articles and pictures to be considered for publication.The deadline
for submissions is the 10th day of the month prior to publication.

Diane Baker
Kiwanigram Editor

AAANANA

Happy Birthday Kiwanis

9l - 2020
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